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And while searching for an exit for the people, I offer a
suggestion to end the longest of the ongoing revolutions, the
Yemen revolution, for the sake of developing and enriching it to
be used as an example that could be modified to suit the
situation in every country. This would include the details of
its realities.
First of all, I should note that solving the crisis requires
popular movements to support the Muslims there. The official
initiatives have included unjust items, and those who proposed
them stated that they are final and not open for negotiations.
This suggests that they were initiatives to save the ruler and
to circumvent the revolution, so that the neighbors of Yemen
would not be influenced by the success of its revolution. (TN:
begin underline) Otherwise, the wise people would know that he
is not qualified for negotiation, after he has presented many
cheating maneuvers and dishonored the promises and lost the
people’s trust. The documents have proven his collaboration with
the Americans to kill his people, as what took place in Ma'rib
and Shabwah, then falsifying the facts. (TN: end underline)
Returning to the initiative, I say: That the most important
factor giving the ruler of Sanaa his strength in the last
instances were the masses that he is producing on Friday and the
military organizations that have not joined the revolution yet.
As for the masses that he is producing, it is a phenomena that
needs a close look, to know the reasons behind their coming out
to support a man who has betrayed the faith and the nation,
having inflicted all kinds of harm.
This violates the normal situation of a human in dealing with
those who harms him. But those who are well informed, about the
details of the Yemeni situation under the current regime for the
last quarter of a century, realize a bitter fact… A lot of those
masses are in a situation similar to the captives of a ruler
where the people have not taken the stand to impeach him, when
his reign has fallen legally. He was supposed to be impeached,
because he committed an act incompatible with Islamic practice,
unanimously agreed upon as such by Muslim scholars, when he was
red-handed in supporting the infidels and supplying their

military destroyers to kill the disadvantaged Muslims in Iraq.
That was more than a decade ago. That means that approximately
one third of his reign passed after it became evident to all,
his committing of acts incompatible with Islamic rules. Not
being condemned for that great crime has lead him to continue
his path of violating the Islamic Shari'ah and subjecting the
people and destroying the country. This led the masses to reach
a degree of tyranny, poverty, and ignorance which cannot be
described. Then he resorted to relying on their poverty to buy
their support. He exploited the sentiment, the feeling of the
father for his children, and the supporter for those whom he
supports.
The innocent children have the right, and it is the duty of
those sons of this nation who could supply their demands. The
parents have the right to relieve their children’s poverty and
ignorance that were imposed on them by the tyrant. All Muslims
in Yemen have the right to save their blood, and relieve
themselves from the crisis that they are suffering from. Our
search, therefore, to save all, would incorporate the role of
all the merchants of the Islamic World, particularly the
merchants of Yemen and the Gulf states, and create committees as
those which the president is tying his supporters with. But this
is only to untie.
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the shackles, rather than tightening them. This is accomplished
by pledging to give weekly salaries, distributed on Fridays, for
whoever quits going to the arenas of the tyrant in his
governorate. This is to continue until a new government is
established to fulfill their requirements. The cost of these
tasks is attainable and easy to any Gulf merchant. (TN: begin
highlight) In addition, the merchants should cooperate with the
charitable organizations. The scholars and advocates should
concentrate their efforts in the remote areas, where ignorance
prevails. This is to salvage the masses from ignorance by
activating to the preaching attempts in their surroundings.
Ignorance is the line of life for the tyrant rulers where they
find their solders. (TN: end highlight)
As for the military organizations: One of the ways to deal with
them is to form a transitional government that will pledge to
the members of those organizations that it secures for them
their safety, if they decide to move to its camp, with their
employment status and salaries. This is safer to their religion
and daily life. He who repents, God will forgive him, and may

God forgive what happened before. The salaries for the
transitional government are to be provided by a qualified
entity, that should pledge its support to give security for
those who would join this government, so that there is a source
to supply their salaries.

